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Minutes 

SCHOOLS FORUM – 14th June 2018

	Members


	Frieda Perry (FP) - Vice Chair
Carole Cook (CC)

Karen Sheridan (KS)

Carla Chandler (CCh)
Tony Bayon (TB)
Julia Waters (JW) 

Hamish Dowlen (HD)
	        Primary School rep (Hatfeild)
        14-19 rep (TRP Ltd)

Primary School rep (Malmesbury)

        PRU rep (Melbury College)
        Academies rep (Harris Merton)
Secondary School rep (Ursuline)

Secondary School Gov rep (Raynes Park)



	In Attendance
	Marius Karsten-Strydom (MKS)
Elizabeth Fitzpatrick (EF) 
Debbie Maleci (DM)

	LBM CSF – Finance
LBM CSF – MIS Manager 
LBM - Notetaker

	Apologies
	Alex Williamson (AW) - Chair 

Jane McSherry (JM)

Paul Lufkin (PL) 

Andrew Kennedy (AK) 

David Erridge (DE)

Fr Simon Peat (FSP) 

Fiona Duffy (FD)
	Secondary School rep (Rutlish)
LBM CSF – AD, Education

Primary School rep (Wimbledon Park)

RC Diocesan representative

        Perseid Special School (Vice Chair of Govs)

        Primary Governor rep (St Mary’s)
        Primary School rep (Dundonald) 

	
	
	

	
	
	ACTIONS

	1.
	Welcome & Apologies

	
	                                                                                                                                                                                       
FP opened the meeting by welcoming colleagues.   Introductions were then made and apologies noted.  

It was noted AW sent his apologies and tendered his resignation.

	

	2.
	Draft Minutes of the Meeting on 27 March 2018 and Matters Arising   
	

	
	
Growth Fund
75 YP without a Year 1 offer to be changed to Year 7.  

The minutes were agreed for accuracy. 

	

	3.
	2017-18 Outturn Position 

	
	MK had previously circulated a paper re the ‘DSG budget outturn report for the year ended March 2018. 
The overspend was similar to what had been forecast.  The bottom line has stayed the same.  The biggest issue is the Independent day school/SEND provision which is the main overspend.  

The number of EHCP’s has increased significantly which is causing the cost pressure.  The fund was increased by 0.5% but this is not enough to fund the 18% increase in numbers.  

Item 3 of the paper identified which reserves have been used.  At the end of the year £928k reserves were left.  JM will be informing Merton Music Foundation that Merton’s DSG will no longer be able to fund them as there will be no reserves next year.  
The overspend was £1.896m this year.  The reserves at the start of the year was £3.663m.  £839k of the reserves were agreed to be spend during the year which leaves a reserve balance at year-end of £928k, although some of this has already been committed for 2018/19. An overspend in excess of £4m is anticipated which means that the DSG will go into deficit during 2018/19. JW asked for more clarification about this.  MK explained the figures in more detail.  
There are a number of schools in budget deficit this year.  The £400k within the Schools Causing Concern budget would not cover them all, although there is an additional £181k carried forward in reserves.  Meetings are being held with each individual school wishing to set a deficit budget.  The LA does not provide funding for all schools but looks at other areas and ways to help where possible. The number of schools in deficit this year has increased from 5 last year to 11 this year
It was questioned that if the government are approached and are not able to help would funds be transferred from other LA reserves.  The LA could be required to fund some of this but there is not enough case law yet to confirm what would happen.  

It was questioned whether the Independent Day School Provision overspend was a surprise or expected.  MKS identified that for a few years this has always been one of the biggest pressures. The overspend factored in so far is £4m.  Forecasts after September are usually more accurate.  This was £1.3M last year and is estimated to be £2M this year.  This is expected to increase after September.  

It was questioned whether anything could be done about this.  MK identified that in the past the overall DSG had been looked at including the High Needs Block and Schools Block.  It is no longer allowed to move money in excess of 0.5% between these blocks without Secretary of State approval. With the numbers of deficit budgets moving additional funding would also just cause bigger financial pressures in schools. Options on the income side is limited.  
It was suggested that the Council might want to consider an increase of council tax to support Education and Social Care.  Council tax has not been increased and spending on Social Care has been capped which has caused additional pressures for schools as need has grown.  It was questioned where the money is coming from to support this increased need amongst our most vulnerable families.  It was acknowledged that there are wider issues here, and that the difficulty is not exclusive to Merton. 

Social Worker situation – It was commented that the SW turnover in Merton is slowing down.  Merton SW’s are always of a high standard.
MK commented that the DSG is ring-fenced and the Financial Director is clear this needs to be kept separate.    

It was questioned whether other than in Cricket Green and Perseid there were specialist places for pupils with ASD/ADHD in mainstream schools.  There is a concern that there is not enough provision in Merton for them.  EF identified that this need had been identified through an audit of the High Needs Block and that the Council were considering plans for providing further places.  

	JM


	4.
	Any Other Business
	

	
	Councillors/Cabinet Meetings  

Meetings are regularly held between council officers and  the cabinet members for Education and Children’s Services.  The Schools’ Forum asked that these councillors be made aware of the issues discussed under the previous agenda item.   The Schools Forum also asked that EF identify how a formal question about budgets might be submitted to the Council by the Forum.  EF to communicate with FP about this after the meeting.
It was noted that in the past councillors had sat on the Schools’ Forum but regulations have changed, and this is no longer a requirement.  Given the pressures on schools funding, it was asked whether the Council could again provide a Councillor to attend.  EF/JM to raise with councillors.
Next Years Budget 

Planning for staff will start next April for September 2019.  It was questioned about what will happen with school budgets next April.  MK identified that a meeting will be held with the EFA in July which will go through the grant.

At the Schools’ Forum meeting in September MK will bring the consultation document.  This will show how funding will look using the National Funding Formula or Local Funding Formula.  There will still be a choice with next year’s budget.
There was concern that other HTs (not present in Schools Forum) need to be aware about what is coming ahead.  It was suggested it may be useful to send emails to all schools about this.   It was agreed that MK would write a summary of the consultation.  

Proposed Dates

It was suggest the proposed date of 6 September be postponed as it clashed with another meeting  

New Schools Forum Chair 

At the next meeting the Chair/Vice-Chair will be agreed. 

New members will be needed from September (following KS’s retirement and AW’s taking up a new headship in another Borough).  Membership to be discussed at Headteachers’ meetings.

Karen Sheridan

This was KS’s last meeting before her retirement.  She was thanked for her services and for the use of Malmesbury school.  


	EF

EF/JM

MK



	5.
	Date of Next Meeting
	

	
	
The next meeting will be held on 20 September at 4.00pm in Malmesbury School.
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